What impact the school has seen on pupils’ participation and attainment?

Through the funding we have seen the profile of PE being raised in the school. We have an increasing number of students participating
in afterschool clubs. In the Summer term of 2015 55% of KS2 children attended a club and in the current Autumn and Spring term the
attendance rate has increased to 61%. We have opened up extra morning clubs to cater for the demand and we will continue to
communicate with the parents and children through surveys and questioners as to how we can improve our provision.

Through the CPD the teachers have undertaken there is improved confidence to deliver good PE lessons. It has helped the teachers
across the school to plan dynamic lessons that promote good progression and cater for a range of needs. All planning and teaching is
monitored by the subject leader which means teachers get regular feedback to ensure all needs of the children are being met. This has
improved the quality of the delivery of lessons.

Last academic year we received the Sainsbury’s School Games Bronze mark and this year we will apply for Silver.

Through the premium we are now able to get involved with an increasing amount of L2 completions. We also have more links with
other schools to arrange afterschool competitions so more children can compete at this level.

How will the improvements will be sustainable?

Because our school caters for the needs of the teachers in relation to CPD we are not reliant on sports coaches planning and delivering
the lessons. Teachers are able to build on their new skills and incorporate this into their next unit for the next term. Teachers who have
received CPD are keen to share their new skills with other members of staff and support them through units of work.

How is the premium giving pupils the opportunity to develop a healthy active lifestyle?

The children at St Mary’s Bryanston Square Primary School say that they enjoy PE and many are involved in clubs in and out of school.

We track children carefully to ensure all children are given the opportunity to be in a club and identify those who have not joined up
yet. We promote inclusion and cater for children who have physical disabilities.

We have invested money into buying new equipment for lessons and introduced playground equipment. This helps stimulate the
children’s creativity in games and sports and help them refine gross motor skills on a daily basis.



